USATF Connecticut

Minutes April 9, 2025
Minutes of the November and February meetings were excepted with one adjustment requested by Greg later in the meeting to note that in February, the strategic plan had been discussed, not tabled, although it was agreed that discussion in detail would be moved to the April meeting
Reports

· President  
Recognition program for youth athletes.  Yolanda proposed a recognition program for youth athletes, which would involve honoring exceptional athletes on the website. She suggested starting small and expanding as the program grows. There was a suggesting to allow coaches to nominate athletes, in order to make it more likely that we’d have a steady flow of athletes to honor.

Status of the By-laws – VP position. Confirmed that the changes to the by-laws only affected terms starting with the next bi-annual election of officers and that the vice-president position would be re-inserted into the by-laws, with discussion favoring a 
reduction in the number of vice-presidents from the three that were in the old bylaws. It was also discussed whether the by-laws have a mechanism to fill the position of president between elections if it becomes vacant. They do.
· Treasurer 
Financial Report
Checking Balance as of 4/5/25
$112,900.25
Uncashed Checks


$       800.00   
Reconciled Balance


$112,100.25
Overall, the financial position of the organization remains good. 
· Membership 1381 as of 4/6/25 - last year 4/5/24 we had 1285.
· Membership Growth Status
We can really increase membership as long as we stay tuned to what our benefits are and can direct people to clubs and then try to pull in.  Just talk up our great programs that we offer.

Upcoming events: USATF will have a membership presence at a middle school championship on May 4th, an event on May 24th, and regional conferences on May 31st and June 1st. We will use these events to promote membership growth and recruit new members. Anyone who can assist with setup – we have three volunteers, be others would be welcome at each event.
· Membership grant money from clubs
4100.00 has been allocated from the grant. One club missed the deadline for submitting a proposal. It may be possible to roll that proposal over into the next calendar year


· Calendar Year Versus One Year Membership
Some athletes or parents are aware that the way the USATF membership works is not really fair in that it may only be a membership for part of a year, and National has heard about complaints, but there is no indication that the way membership works is likely to change.
      Standing Committees
Officials – Yvonne

Officials have had an issue where they show as ‘current’ because they’ve paid their yearly dues, but there is also a second official dues that every official has to pay every four years, a 20.00 fee, and if the dues isn’t paid, the official is not certified, even if they are ‘current.’

This is called being 3 point compliant.

There was discussion of USATF-CT just paying the dues for the officials. The group generally thought that it would be a good idea just to pay the fee for the officials.


There was also an unrelated discussion about still not being aware of the location of the 2025 National Meeting.

       Masters – Deb P 
            The Masters Open Meet on May 31st is open for registration The group, CSMG, will add 

our group to the certificate of insurance. They have updated their website to include the meet have attached 2 flyers that should be placed on the website (if not done already) and blasted out to our masters athletes.


Still need to work on the summer program. Glad March Madness is over. Thinking of 1 day /week and 1 clinic day for the last 2 weeks of August, but that may change to earlier since school starts the last Thursday of August. Waiting to hear form the middle school soccer coaches as to when they may be holding tryouts. The AD and I have discussed the meet. The meet will be for youth - need to decide the ages. Events that can be contested are: sprints, middle distances, 1 long distance, shot, discus, maybe turbo jav on the infield, long-triple-high jumps. 5 events/day. Want to start off small to get it started. Need to determine cost of participation. 

Youth – Irving
Still on for the 6/21 youth meet
Website – Irving
Additional information about the Connecticut Cup has been shared by Gillian with Irving and that information will be added to the website.

Safe Sport – Ron
USATF is continuing to roll out updated Safe Sport training. The underlying compliance requirements have not changed.

Race Walk – Maryanne 
The changes to the race walk officiating forms have increased how complicated the forms are, creating challenges for officiating

The National Officials test was also discussed, and how the reported results didn’t indicate actual test scores, and whether officials were certified as having passed the test when the reported scores are a zero

Sanctions – Alan
87 races have been submitted for sanction, meaning that the association will easily pass 100 sanctions for the year, which will make us compliant

LDR – Alan/Gillian
The Connecticut Cup was highly successful, with registration for the Bolton Road race increasing by over 100 runners and awards being given out on site after the race, thanks in large part to Gillian

The next race in the series is the Cheshire Half Marathon. The Shamrock 5k was held since the last meeting

Cross Country, Mountain, Ultra, Trail – Gillian
The next race is the Rocky Neck Trail 5k. Gillian and alan were able to resolve the issues with the payouts for the MUT and Cross-Country races.
Old Business

· Junior Olympic Association Youth Meet –Date June 14th confirmed

· Open/Masters Meet – Outdoor Location - Bethel
· Training at Bethel on Sundays for Masters Athletes was approved
· Reimbursement of Annual meeting for future meetings was tabled until we know more about the meeting location
· Bill Mongovan Meet – was discussed during the officiating report on Sunday May 4th
· Junior Olympic Cross Country at White Memorial Litchfield - November 9

· Meets that Debra C should attend which will help boost our membership was discussed during the membership portion
· Strategic Plan
Greg outlined the strategic plan for the Connecticut Association, focusing on four key areas: membership, leadership and management, brand strengthening, and finance. He emphasized the importance of building an action plan, assigning tasks, and setting milestones to achieve the plan's objectives. Greg also highlighted the opportunity to enhance the track and field presence in Connecticut with the upcoming Olympics in 2028. 

Other Business
Potential for indoor youth meet next year was tabled with a hope that eventually we can come up with a plan
Next meeting was moved to Wednesday May 7th, 2024, and will focus solely on the strategic plan.
